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Memorandum  

  
To:   Honorable Members of the Board of Supervisors  
  
From:   San Francisco Department of Public Health  
  
Date:  April 18, 2024  
  
Re: Contract Amendment - Retroactive - Regents of the University of California - 

Behavioral Health Services - Not to Exceed $133,397,493 

  

  
This Resolution seeks retroactive authorization for the Board of Supervisors to approve Amendment No. 2 to 
the agreement between Regents of the University of California and the San Francisco Department of Public 
Health (DPH).  
 
This contract is retroactive due to delays in agreement finalization between the Regents of the University of 
California and the SF Department of Public Health (DPH). Following extensive negotiations between the 
University of California and DPH, the University of California and the City came to an agreement on contract 
terms, especially with respect to data sharing clauses.     
 
After extended negotiations regarding the computer system access agreement and the protection of City 
Data, the University of California and the City came to an agreement on November 1, 2023. Once both 
parties came to agreement, DPH completed administrative processes to complete contract and submitted it 
on 4/2/24. We respectfully request retroactive authorization of this contract.   
  

 


